
Farmville Creek Neighborhood Committee 
2555 High Street 

Farmville, VA 23901 
 

January 12, 2018 
 
 
Joe Wilcox 
Farmville Councilor 
3334 High Street 
Farmville, VA 23901 
 
 
Dear Councilor Wilcox: 
 
Over the past year, our neighborhood, Farmville Creek, has been the place of more than 15 
vehicular accidents. As a result of the number of accidents, we have had 3 fatalities.  
 
The accidents began in early January 2017 when a few potholes began to show.  As the year 
went on and the potholes got bigger and deeper, the potholes had a huge affect on the vehicles. 
While I was taking my dog for a walk, I witnessed a woman hit a pothole and her two front tires 
completely detached from the vehicle, while the tires went flying into another car.  The potholes 
are dangerous enough to make a car collapse.  
 
We are asking that you implement the construction company to repair the many potholes on 
High Street immediately. The residents of Farmville Creek are asking that as the councilor, you 
can ensure the construction will happen as soon as possible to prevent further accidents. As the 
Farmville Creek Neighborhood Committee, we are willing to donate half of the funds in order to 
start with construction soon.  
 
We are mindful that we are requesting a great measure of you, but the benefits are worth it.  
Once the potholes are repaired, there will be no accidents on High Street related to potholes. The 
residents of Farmville Creek will be able to take the normal route out of the neighborhood and 
not have to go five minutes out of their way to avoid High Street.  
 
Please process our request by February 6, 2018 so we can send a check for half of the funds.  Let 
us know how much construction will cost so we can plan fundraising events to raise half of the 
funds we are donating.   
 
On behalf of the Farmville Creek Neighborhood Committee, we thank you for your time and 
support.  
 
Yours sincerely,  
Alice Grey 
Alice Grey 
President 


